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Dear Parents, Students and Community Members, 

The new fencing around our Kindy/Pre Primary play area is 
coming along nicely and parents can get a feel of how the 
enlarged play area and enclosed bike rack compound will look. 
All gates will be self-closing and, once in place, external gates 
will continue to be locked during the day.  

The large marri tree at the entrance to the school has been 
removed and the area will be brick paved. Sections of the tree 
have been positioned in our nature strip for children to play on.    
 

A warm Forrestfield welcome to Mrs Deb Pattison who is our 
new School of Instrumental Music (SIM) electric guitar 
teacher. Mrs Pattison will be teaching our Year 6 students on 
Thursday afternoon. 

Swimming lessons commence for all students in Pre Primary 
to Year 6 next Monday. All students will participate in nine 
lessons at Aqua Tots Maida Vale. We hope that rescheduling 
lessons to term 1 will assist parents budgeting.  

REMINDERñStudent Health Care Summary and Social 
Media Request due back to school urgently.  

I received two nominations for School Council; Mrs 
Emma Jane Grierson and Mrs Nicole Fernie-Keep. As 
both parents were valued members of Council last year 
and are keen to continue, they are elected to Council for 
a two year period. Our first School Council meeting will 
be held on Wednesday 16th March commencing at 
2.00pm.   
 

All parents are welcome to attend our next Student 
Assembly on Wednesday 16th March commencing at 
8.50am in the covered assembly area then join us for 
morning tea in the kitchen following the assembly. 
 

The next meeting of the P&C will be held on 
Wednesday 16th March following the assembly. As this 
meeting is the AGM, I urge as many parents/family 
members as possible to join us so we can elect office 
bearers for 2016.  
 
Diane Greenaway    PRINCIPAL  

IMPORTANT DATES 
 

MARCH 

11 School BankingðAccount Opening Day 

14 Swimming Lessons commence 

16 Student Assembly 

25 Swimming lessons conclude 

25 ï29 Easter Holidays 

APRIL 

6 Room 2 TED Assembly 

P&C AGM 

Parent Newsletter 

8 Anzac Ceremony    Last day of term. 

TERM 2 STARTS  TUESDAY 26TH APRIL 

SCHOOL SECURITY 

We ask parents to ring School Security on  

1800 177 777 if you see suspicious activity  

after school hours.  

Please help us look after our school. 

Telephone: 9453 6277  Fax: 9453 3566  Homepage: http://www.ffps.wa.edu.au  Email: forrestfield.ps@education.wa.edu.au 
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D 
eputyôs Diary 
Another big fortnight at Forrestfield Primary School and the long weekend was much needed and came at exactly 
the right time for staff and students alike. We had a visit from the Fremantle Dockers who spoke to the older 
students about goal setting and making good lifestyle choices to give yourself a better start in life, and were told by 
Fremantle Full Back Zac Dawson that is you want to be really popular and famous, you need to play in the forward 

line and not as a defender.  

It is going to be an action packed end of the term with a nine 
lesson swimming program starting next week. We do 
apologise for the late notice on this yearôs program, but we 
had to wait for confirmation from In Term swimming before 
we were able to send home the notes. The reason for the 
change is to lighten the financial burden to parents at the end 
of the year and to reduce the interruptions with programs 
such as EduDance and the graduation preparations running 

simultaneously.  

We are delighted with the great attendance at the start of the 
year, the best in six years, but encourage you to keep the 
students coming every day. Students frequently attending 
school is one of the greatest indicators to improving 
performance and even missing a few days can have a 
negative impact. This image was supplied by the Western 
Australian Primary Principalôs Association and is a good 
indicator of how missing school impacts on students in the 

long term. Thank you for your ongoing support.  

Steve Matthews Deputy Principal 

VirtuesðRespect 

Rm 1 Jeanelle Peyroux, Kaiden Smith 

Rm 2 Ella McIntosh, Saira Finlay 

Rm 4 Alicia Toleafoa, Adrian Howe 

Rm 12 Tanaka Chiwawa, Ataullah Rohullah 

Rm 13 Kaitlin Bavadra, Shivani Anandkumar 

Rm 14 Ritika Bist 

Rm 17 Tiffany Little 

STUDENT COUNCILLORS AND FACTION CAPTAINS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to our new Student Councillors: Halle-Ross Abraham, Alyssa Hill, Anshika Mehla, Senugi 
Rodrigo, Jazlyn Peters, Kaiden Smith, Jack Coffey and Saint Barnes. 
Congratulations also to our new House Captains and Vice Captains of our factions: 

Hawtin: - Captains - Jazlyn Peters, Gage Woods  Vice Captains - Senugi Rodrigo, Ben Sullivan 
Hale:  -      Captains - Alyssa Hill, Kaiden Smith  Vice Captains - Emmalee Finlay, Brenton Wedge 
Forrest:-   Captains - Haylee Clemett, Saint Barnes  Vice Captains -  Ella McIntosh, Jack Coffey 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Honour Certificates 

Rm 1 Jack Coffey, Gage Woods 

Rm 2 Isaac Arnold, Savannah Garcia, Harley Jarosz 

Rm 4 Badel Kabamba, Casey Slater 

Rm 12 Noah Garcia, Alexandra Shields 

Rm 13 Bree-Anna Vidich, Ashlyn Forrest 

Rm 14 Lachlan Bruce, Jhet Herve-Perham 

Rm 17 Avneet Bhullar, Dino Calabro 
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Come and join the fun in Room 5, had by both children and 
parents on Thursdays between 9am-12pm. 
 

Last Thursday the parents  
made Easter Bunny Ears while 
their children happily played 
various activities. Everyone is 
most welcome to attend. 
 

Morning tea and coffee provided. 


